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From the Principal… 

Dear Families, 

The Great Gatsby Night – Deepdene Social Night 

Dress to impress and enjoy a fabulous evening of entertainment and 

conviviality!  This parent social night will be held in the Centenary Hall on 

Saturday, May 28th.  Support this important community event - tickets now on 

sale. 

Congratulations to the forty nine runners who participated in the District Cross 

Country at Hayes Paddock last Thursday.  Thank you to Tristan Schwaiger for his 

organisation, to other staff and parents who supported and to Simon Upchurch who 

again led all runners as ‘the hare’ on his bike.  Well done and good luck to the 
following students who now qualify for Division Cross Country; Jess H, Ben B, Max H-

W, Will L, Jayden S, Samuel S and Isabella C.  

There is lots happening around the school as usual and having checked the diary for 

this week I see some of the highlights have included the Level 6 Canberra Tour; 

Level 1 and 2 Technology Club; Level 3 and 4 Chess Club; Level 5 and 6 Interschool 

Sport; Cross Country and Athletics training; and the NAPLAN testing with our Level 3 

& 5 children.  These activities and programs support and enhance our integrated 

units of work which are the focus for each learning area in the school. 

Put on a happy smile, brush your hair, and tuck in your shirt!  A reminder that our 

school photo day is next Tuesday, May 17th.  Information and order packs have gone 

home to all families.  A reminder that these photo envelopes are to be returned by 

the children ON PHOTO DAY. 

Canberra Tour 

The Level 6 children had an exciting departure on Monday for their tour to 

Canberra.  The children are having a wonderful time visiting the many and varied 

places of interest.  The War Memorial is a highlight and is often referred to as the 

most memorable feature of the trip.  Other places of interest include the High 

Court of Australia, Film and Sound Archives, Parliament House Education Centre, 

Questacon, Electoral Education Centre and the CISAC Swimming Centre. The Level 

6 Canberra Tour provides the children with the opportunity to enjoy a wide range of 

experiences that can be outside their normal ‘comfort zone’ and regular school and 
home routines.  

I would sincerely like to thank and congratulate our staff; Simon Upchurch, Chris 

Vlahos, Alexis Savvas, Ed Schaepman, Sue Evangelakos and Kim Shipley who are 

doing a fantastic job ensuring that all children have a memorable Canberra 

experience.  These opportunities are only possible with the support of our 

enthusiastic and dedicated staff. 

The Tour Group is due to arrive back Friday afternoon at approximately 3.30pm. 

Education Week 

Every week is ‘Education Week’ at Deepdene Primary School!  One only needs to be 
around the school or look at our term planner to appreciate the variety of 

classroom programs and learning and teaching opportunities that we provide for our 

children every week of the school year. 

  

  

continued on page 3… 

Calendar for Term 2 

MAY 

Mon 16 - Fri 20 May 

 Education Week 

Tue 17 May 

 School Photo Day 

Wed 18 May 

 Open Morning -  
  11.30am - 1pm 

 Foundation Information 
 Evening  - 6.30pm 

 Lunchtime Chess -  
  L3 & L4 

 StartSMART Incursion - 
 L5 & L6 

Fri 20 May  
 PA Meeting - 9.00am 

 Open Classroom Morning 

  - from 8.15am 

 Second-hand Uniform  
 Shop - Change of date 

Wed 25 - Fri 27 May 

 L5 Camp - Phillip Island 
 

Sat 28 May  
The Great Gatsby 

Deepdene Social Night  

8pm - 11.30pm 

 

 

 

JUNE 
 

Mon 6 - Fri 17 Jun 

 Foundation 2017 

  Meetings 

Mon 6 - Fri 10 Jun 

 Planning Week  

Wed 8 - Fri 10 Jun 

 Book Fair  
Wed 8  
 School Council - 7pm 

Mon 13 Jun 

 Queen’s Birthday Holiday 

Wed 15 Jun 

 DPS Chess Competition 

  -  F - L3 Girls Only  
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SCHOOL  NEWS 

 

ViĐtoriaŶ Preŵiers’ ReadiŶg ChalleŶge 

Start eŶteriŶg the ďooks you haǀe read this year iŶto the ViĐtoriaŶ  
Preŵiers’ ReadiŶg ChalleŶge ǁeďsite!! 
All DeepdeŶe studeŶts fƌoŵ gƌades ϭ to ϲ aƌe ƌegisteƌed to paƌiĐipate iŶ  
the ReadiŶg ChalleŶge.  StudeŶts should haǀe staƌted ƌeĐoƌdiŶg theiƌ ďook 

s oŶliŶe usiŶg theiƌ useƌŶaŵe aŶd passǁoƌd ;as shoǁŶ ďeloǁͿ.  All Đlass teaĐheƌs haǀe ďeeŶ giǀeŶ a list of  
the useƌŶaŵes aŶd passǁoƌds. 
ReĐordiŶg ďooks oŶliŶe 

Go to htp://ǁǁǁ.eduĐaioŶ.ǀiĐ.goǀ.au/aďout/eǀeŶts/prĐ/ 

CliĐk oŶ StudeŶt log iŶ 

UserŶaŵe: Child's irst aŶd last Ŷaŵe iŶ loǁerĐase ǁith Ŷo spaĐes  

Passǁord:  deepdeŶeϭ 

Foƌ the ĐhildƌeŶ iŶ the juŶioƌ sĐhool, ǁe eŶĐouƌage paƌeŶts to get iŶǀolǀed iŶ the ChalleŶge ďy helpiŶg theŵ ǁith the 
data eŶtƌy. 

The ďooks oŶ the ReadiŶg ChalleŶge list iŶ ouƌ Liďƌaƌy haǀe the folloǁiŶg Đolouƌed laďels : 

Red  K-Ϯ  
GreeŶ ϯ-ϰ  
Purple  ϱ-ϲ 

If the ďook ƌead is Ŷot oŶ the ReadiŶg ChalleŶge list, you ĐaŶ sill eŶteƌ the itle aŶd authoƌ ďy  
ĐliĐkiŶg oŶ     Add ŵy ĐhoiĐe ďook. 
 

If you haǀe aŶy pƌoďleŵ loggiŶg iŶ, please tell youƌ Đlass teaĐheƌ oƌ Đoŵe aŶd see ŵe iŶ the  
Liďƌaƌy oŶ MoŶdays aŶd WedŶesdays. 
 

Happy ReadiŶg! 

TiŶa 

DISTRICT CROSS COUNTRY 
 

On Thursday 4th of May, some Deepdene 

students caught a bus to Hays Paddock to 

compete in the Kew District Cross Country 

running competition.  Congratulations to all the 

competitors for cheering on their team mates 

and doing their best in their races.  A special 

mention to those lucky students who made it 

through to the next round, Division Cross 

Country: Isabella C, Jess H, Ben B, Max H-W, 

Will L, Jayden S and Samuel S. Thank you to 

all the parents who helped out and supported us on the day. Also another big thank you to Mr. 

Gross for entertaining us and keeping us behind the white line, as well as Mr. Upchurch who won 

every race while riding his bike!  Deepdene wouldn’t have been able to compete if Mr. Schwaiger 
didn’t coordinate this. Good luck to those students who made it to the next round. 
By Jess H. and Emily T. 

http://www.google.com.au/url?sa=i&rct=j&q=&esrc=s&source=images&cd=&ved=0ahUKEwjqq67k4tDMAhXEnZQKHfK4A3AQjRwIBw&url=http%3A%2F%2Fwww.education.vic.gov.au%2Fabout%2Fevents%2Fprc%2FPages%2Fdefault.aspx&bvm=bv.121421273,d.dGY&psig=AFQjCNFp7MIXqyzSyHVZmYalic
http://www.education.vic.gov.au/about/events/prc/
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SCHOOL  NEWS 
  

  

 

Thur 16 Jun  
 DPS Chess Competition 

  -  Open 

  Chamber Concert-7-8pm 

  All Instrumental Music 
  Ensembles & Festival 
  Singers 

Mon 20 Jun 

 Parent/Teacher   

 Interviews  
Wed 22 Jun 

 Aladdin (Musical) -  
 Whole School 

Thur 23 Jun 

 StartSMART Incursion -  
 L5 & L6 

 Disco   

Fri 24 Jun 

 Last Day of Term 2 

  - 2.30pm Finish 
 

Calendar for Term 3 

 

Mon 11 Jul 
 First Day of Term 3 

Stephen Rees  

Principal 

…continued from page 1. 

 

This year Education Week will be celebrated in the week commencing May 16th.  All 

parents are invited to visit the school to see normal classes and specialists’ 
programs operating between 11.30am and 1.00pm on Wednesday, May 18th. Parents 

are also welcome to visit their children’s classrooms from 8.15am on Friday, 
May 20th.   

It would be fantastic to see some Dads doing the morning drop off during Education 

Week and visiting the classrooms. 

A Foundation (Prep) 2017 Information Evening will be held on Wednesday, May 18th 

commencing at 6.30pm.  Enrolment weeks for our 2017 Foundation (Prep) children 

will be from Monday, June 6th until Friday, June 17th, excluding Monday 13th (the 

Queen’s Birthday Holiday). 

National Assessment Program – Literacy and Numeracy (NAPLAN) 

The NAPLAN tests for Levels 3 and 5 have been conducted this week.  The NAPLAN 

test results provide diagnostic information for parents about a child’s performance 
in Literacy and Numeracy.  This information can be used to support teaching and 

learning programs and improve student achievement. 

If you have any questions about the NAPLAN testing program please speak to your 

child’s classroom teacher or visit the NAPLAN website where you will find answers 
to frequently asked questions and information regarding past tests and sample 

questions. www.naplan.edu.au 

Foundation 2017 Enrolment 

If you are currently a member of the school community and have a child ready to 

commence school next year please call into the office to book a Foundation 

Enrolment Meeting time. 

 

3.00 pm — 3.30 pm 

In Multi-purpose Room  

Deepdene Primary School 

Second-Hand  

Uniform Shop 

 

Opening Dates Term 2  

Friday 20th May 

Friday 27th May 

Friday 10th June 

Friday 24th June 
Last day of Term 2 
-opening 2-2.30pm S
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say 

 

Tuesday 

17 May 

It’s not open 13th May 

http://www.naplan.edu.au
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Dear Parents and Families: 
 

Reading is the most important skill you can teach a child.  Of all the skills children learn, it is the one you can 
influence the most. 
 

We invite you to visit our Scholastic Book Fair and experience a celebration of reading that provides families 
the opportunity to get involved in a universal mission: encouraging kids to open a world of possible. 
 

Our Scholastic Book Fair theme – Monster Book Fair – surrounds students in the celebration of reading with 
hundreds of fun, engaging, affordable books for them to discover.  Giving kids access to good books and the 
opportunity to choose their own books will motivate them to read more, and like most acquired skills, the 
more children practice reading, the better they’ll achieve. 
 

Reading is vital to every child’s success, and raising children as readers means getting involved while they’re 
young.  Now is the time.  Since there will never be a substitute for a parent’s direct involvement in his/her 
child’s education, please make plans to visit our Book Fair.  Hope to see you there! 
 

 

 

Help needed urgently!  In order to run a successful Book Fair, we will need parent volunteers to help with 
the selling of books.  It is fine if you can only stay for half an hour.  Any help is greatly appreciated! If you are 
able to help, please complete the section below and return it to the Library or you can email 
deepdene.ps@edumail.vic.gov.au, attention to Tina. 
__________________________________________________________________________________________________________  

 

Yes! I ǁill ďe aďle to help at the SĐholasiĐ Book Fair. 
 

Naŵe:  ___________________________________________________________________________ 

 

Child:  ______________________________________________          Class:  _________________ 

 

PhoŶe:  ______________________________________________ 

 

Date aŶd iŵes aǀailaďle:  _______________________________________________________________ 

SCHOOL  NEWS 

 

Book Fair Dates:  Wednesday 8th June to Friday 10th June 2016 

Shopping Hours:  3.00 to 4.00 p.m. 

Venue:   Centenary Hall 

mailto:deepdene.ps@edumail.vic.gov.au
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I hope ǁe haǀe all setled iŶto Teƌŵ Ϯ ŶiĐely aŶd that ǁe haǀe ŵade 
soŵe Ŷeǁ fƌieŶds. 
It is staƌiŶg to get Đold iŶ the ŵoƌŶiŶgs so juŵpeƌs aƌe a good idea as 
soŵeiŵes ǁe go haǀe a kiĐk of the footy oƌ iggy 
iŶ the playgƌouŶd ďefoƌe ǁe head of to Đlass. 
I just ǁould like to ƌeŵiŶd paƌeŶts that ǁe stop 
seƌǀiŶg ďƌeakfast at 8.ϭϱaŵ as ǁe Ŷeed iŵe to 
paĐk up aŶd get oƌgaŶised ďefoƌe ǁe head to 
sĐhool. 
It has ďeeŶ aďsolutely ǁoŶdeƌful to see the 
peƌsoŶaliies of the Pƌeps deǀelop.  We ǁill ďe 
phasiŶg out the ǁalkiŶg of the pƌeps to Đlass aŶd 
piĐkiŶg theŵ up, as they aƌe Ŷoǁ Đapaďle of 
ǁalkiŶg the shoƌt distaŶĐe fƌoŵ theiƌ Đlassƌooŵs.  If you haǀe 
aŶy issues ǁith this, 
please doŶ’t hesitate 
to Đall oƌ pop iŶto the 
pƌogƌaŵ.  
ALSO! BEC IS BACK 
FROM PLACEMENT!   
So ŵake suƌe you 
ǁelĐoŵe heƌ ďaĐk! 
Haǀe a gƌeat ǁeek!   
Caŵ  

  

Coordinator – Cameron Mighell 

Staff: Bec, Leanne, Helen & Gianna. 
Program Phone:  0432 161 565 

OSHClub Head Office – 8564 9000 

Admin: admin@oshclub.com.au  

Website: www.oshclub.com.au  

SCHOOL  NEWS 

 

;Jodie Bakeƌ, ReďeĐĐa LoĐket, Maƌsali NeǁŵaŶ, LyŶŶe 
ThoƌŶtoŶ, Sophie CoheŶ aŶd ReďeĐĐa BodeͿ 
CoŶgƌatulaioŶs to a gƌoup of sĐhool Muŵs - the 
DeepdeŶe Diǀas - ĐƌoǁŶed DiǀisioŶ B RuŶŶeƌs Up iŶ 
the Futsal HQ Buƌǁood WoŵeŶ's League MoŶday 
Ŷight ĐoŵpeiioŶ.  Ateƌ yeaƌs of ǁatĐhiŶg theiƌ 
ĐhildƌeŶ play futsal, they deĐided to giǀe it a go 
theŵselǀes.  With ϭ8 ĐhildƌeŶ ďetǁeeŶ theŵ aŶd 
playiŶg teaŵs half theiƌ age, they haǀe Đoŵe a loŶg 
ǁay siŶĐe theiƌ deďut alŵost a yeaƌ ago, goiŶg doǁŶ a 
ǀeƌy ƌespeĐtaďle ϯ:ϭ iŶ the GƌaŶd FiŶal oŶ MoŶday 
Ŷight.  A ďig thaŶk you to theiƌ ǁoŶdeƌful faŵily Đheeƌ 
sƋuad, aŶd ǀaƌious otheƌ Muŵs fƌoŵ the DeepdeŶe 
ĐoŵŵuŶity ǁho haǀe illed iŶ aloŶg the ǁay!   
Go Divas! 
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